College Planning Committee – Meeting Notes

November 15, 2012 

Attendees
Present: Jim Haynes, Letha Jeanpierre, Bob Stockwell, Brian Murphy, Mallory Newell, Samuel Duval, Colleen Lee-Wheat, Tracy Chung, Randy Bryant, Karen Chow
Overview
The group discussed whether members should be assigned term lengths. It was agreed that since the members from IPBT and SSPBT already serve a set term on their respective committee they would be rotated on the CPC as well based. Therefore it was agreed that members did not need to be assigned term lengths. Each spring the group can discuss if anyone would like to step down of if other individuals have expressed interest in serving on the committee.
The group discussed the process for reviewing/updating the college’s value statements. The following historical context was discussed: In the 1990’s the value statements were developed with 10 original values, which were expanded overtime. There was a conversation about how we can assess our stated goals in-line with accreditation standards; this resulted in the development of the college’s institutional core competencies. In 2010 the Master Plan was approved which reaffirmed the value statements and added 4 additional values. At that time, the mission statement was approved which included the ICCs. In spring 2012 President Murphy recommended that the CPC review the vision statements in-line with the 6-year planning cycle in preparation for the Master Plan Review in 2015-16. 
It was determined that the value statements should complement the college mission and ICCs. 

It was also decided that the chair will take a proposal to the College Council in December to suggest the following: College Council should establish a temporary task force that will disband on Opening Day 2013 to review and update the value statements in preparation for the Master Plan Review in 2015-16. The taskforce shall include wide representation from across the college including, faculty, staff, administrators and students from a variety of shared governance groups, academic and non academic departments and divisions. The committee will use the existing value statements and work from there. The updated value statements will be presented to the college on opening day 2013 for any additional feedback then approved by the College Council in the fall. College Council shall determine who will lead the formation and operation of the temporary taskforce.  
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